
Ref. U12021/02/2019/08-MEC      Dated: 27.02.2019 

NOTICE 

This is in reference to the action taken by the Ministry of Health and 
Family Welfare arising out of Gazette Notification dated 12.07.2018 
regarding the conversion of Diploma seats to degree seats. 

In this regard, the process followed by the Council includes rapid 
screening followed by the current information provided by the institution 
ascertain that the institution fulfills the minimum norms for this 
conversion.  

Keeping in view of the above, all participating Colleges/ Institutes in the 
NEET- PG 2019 counselling for 50% All India Quota and 100% Central 
Universities/ Deemed Universities seats are hereby informed that there is 
the real possibility that some of the institutions may not meet the 
benchmarks required for conversion of Diploma to Degree seats. In that 
scenario, some colleges may end up with having neither the diploma 
seats (having been de-notified) nor the converted PG degree seats. This 
may lead an overall loss of PG seats to the institution.  

Hence, in aforementioned such cases the institutions are advised not to 
contribute such Diploma seats (sent for de-notification) to MCC/DGHS 
for online PG: 2019 counselling and whose conversion to Degree course 
was still not received by the institution/colleges or is in the pending 
stage. Furthermore, in case college contributes such Diploma seats (de-
notified) to this directorate then respective college/institute shall stands 
responsible for such category of seats and any legal 
complication/litigation/ adverse situation arising out in the matter would 
be the dealt individuality by the respective college/institute. 
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